

Lethbridge BMX Association  
June 6, 2014  
Meeting #8  
BMX Clubhouse

John called the meeting to order at 8:04 pm.

Attendance: John L, Deb W, Darren W, Kyle V, Kiana V, Janine D, Rob K, Sherri S and Troy M.

The agenda was presented and there was additions of First aid kit, and Rock 106. Motion to approve the agenda was made by Rob and seconded by Troy, all were in favor.

Additions – equipment repairs, no bike zone line

**Treasurer's Report** – The Treasurer's Report was presented and details can be found in the secretary's binder. Rob motioned to approve the report. The motion was seconded by Kyle and all were in favor.

**Old Business**

**VOLUNTEERS** – Right now we have a few people signed up – we still need finish line and staging filled

**MEGA 50/50** – all books are out. We are going to start collecting the tickets and money next week.

**STANTIONS** - \$12.50 each per day – probably need a dozen. We can rent them from the exhibition grounds. They are available – John will pick them Friday. We decided to cancel the ordering of stations and build our own.

**FRIDAY SET UP/SUNDAY TEAR DOWN** – anyone who can come PLEASE DO! Whoever can make it we need you here. Sunday take down – the more people we have the faster it goes.

**WASHROOMS** – they are booked and will be delivered Friday.

**SPORTS CLUB DAY** – this Sunday at 6pm

**RAFFLE TABLE** – more and more stuff is coming in

**WATER BOTTLES** – Lafarge is donating some collapsible waterbottles for the Lethbridge bags that we will be giving away.

**GARBAGE BIN** – we need an extra one for the provincial – City wants to charge us so we are going to see if Kyle/Waste Management can get us one for free.

**PUBLIC WASHROOMS** – they are fixed and usable and we will have use of them for both days. The city will come and unlock and lock up the bathrooms for us.

**FACEBOOK** – Advertise our ‘second parking lot’ so that the parking lot right at the track isn’t so crowded. Darren will take care of this

**EQUIPMENT REPAIRS** – Start control box needs a new cord. Sherry will ask her son if he can fix this for us. Second set of lights needs new wiring. Our Ram needs some fixing as well – we are going to see if we can borrow the Coalhurst one for Provincial.

**NO BIKE ZONE** – We are going to try and enforce a ‘no bike zone’ for the track – keep the bikes in one area and not have the bikers all around the bleachers, etc.

**PRO – PURSE** – Deb makes a motion of \$500 a day for the Pro Purse – Troy seconded the motion. All in favor. Passed.

**JERSEYS/PLATES** – should be here before the provincial

Next meeting will be Tuesday July 8th at 8pm at the Lethbridge BMX track.

Meeting adjourned by John L at 8:33pm